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Zoning Variance Application 
Stronger Sober House at 269 Harrison Ave West, St Paul, MN 55102 
Variance Request Supporting Information for 269 Harrison Ave West 

1. Practical difficulties in complying with the provision of the code from which a variance is requested, and 
that the property would be used in a reasonable manner not permitted by the provision. 
The practical difficulty in complying with the 1,320-foot separation requirement arises from the density 
of congregate living facilities within the area, which limits opportunities for supportive housing in 
neighborhoods where demand is high. The property at 269 Harrison Ave West is ideally suited for sober 
living based on its location, size, and community accessibility. Notably, this location has been a sober 
home for at least 10 years and is currently operating as a sober home with 10 women living there. The 
continued use of this property as a sober living home aligns with community support services and 
provides a critical resource for individuals in recovery, which is a reasonable and socially beneficial use 
that meets the goals of transitional and supportive housing. 
 
Additionally, Stronger Sober House has successfully managed other homes/properties in similar areas, 
demonstrating responsible operations and strong community contributions. These properties have been 
well-maintained, compliant with city regulations, and have contributed to the overall safety and stability 
of their neighborhoods. Allowing the variance would not only maintain the character of the neighborhood 
but also enhance it through continued quality management and community support. 

2. The plight of the landowner is due to circumstances unique to the property not created by the 
landowner. 
The separation distance issue is a result of pre-existing facilities that were established prior to the 
acquisition of 269 Harrison Ave West. The landowner did not contribute to or create the density of these 
facilities. Furthermore, the layout and zoning of the neighborhood inherently cluster congregate living 
homes in accessible, service-oriented areas, which is beyond the control of the current property owner. 
This unique concentration of supportive housing in the area is a community-driven circumstance, not one 
created by the landowner. 

3. The variance will not permit any use that is not allowed in the zoning district in which the property is 
located. 
The variance request is specifically for the separation distance requirement and not for a change of use. 
269 Harrison Ave West will continue to operate as a supportive housing facility, which is a permitted use 
within the zoning district. The property will comply with all other zoning regulations, building codes, and 
occupancy standards required for sober living homes. 

4. The variance will not alter the essential character of the surrounding area. 
The proposed use of 269 Harrison Ave West as a sober living home is consistent with the residential and 
community-focused character of the surrounding area. The property has been maintained to reflect the 
architectural and community standards of the neighborhood, and its use as supportive housing 
contributes positively to community welfare. No structural changes are planned that would disrupt the 
aesthetic or function of the property, and its operation is designed to integrate seamlessly with 
neighboring residences. 














